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Dear Parents and Carers,

We have made it! 

Firstly, Thank you to all of the hard working staff, parents and children for making this year so 
successful under very difficult circumstances. There has been very challenging times that 
have tested us all on many levels, but we have made it successfully through another year, 
working as a community, looking after each other. 

For the children at Emscote we have tried to retain as many of the fun end of year activities 
as normal, but without parents. I know that not attending these events has been hard. To 
this end we have tried to include lots of photos to give you a feel of how the last few weeks 
have been in school, from an ice cream van, Olympian Zooming in from Japan 2020, to the 
superb summer fayre organised by the PTA. Please check our school website for more photo 
updates too.

Looking forward to September, there will obviously be some changes in procedures following 
updates in government guidance. We plan to send confirmation of changes to you over 
Thurs/Fri 2nd/3rd September when we return for INSET days. This information will therefore 
reflect the most up-to-date government guidance at the time. So please don't worry if you 
don't have information about start times and entrances before the summer - we don't want 
to make plans which then have to change at the last minute. We've all done enough of that 
this year! We will keep you posted. 

Please remember, it is imperative that we are able to inform other parents if a child falls ill 
with symptoms and needs to be tested. In terms of tracing we need to know if any child has 
symptoms and is being tested up to midnight on Friday 23th July.  Please text the Federation 
Covid phone 07732 387372 with any new symptoms or positive results. 

And finally, we wish the children in Year 2 well in their next stage of life, we have had the 
enjoyment of seeing them grow in confidence, knowledge and in having the right mind-set to 
tackle life’s challenges. I’d also like to thank the parents for everything they have done for us 
and the support they have given us over the past three years.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Queralt

 



‘Working Together, Valuing 
Everyone, Learning for Life’ 

Farewell

It’s that time of year when we have to say goodbye to some 
members of staff.  We want to say a massive thank you to them all 

for all their hard work here at Emscote.

Ms Pascual Tomas will be joining us at All Saints’ Junior School to 
begin her teacher training, Miss Hammond who will be beginning 

her teaching career and Miss Bayliss has taken up another teaching 
assistant post nearer to home.

We are sad to announce that Mr Clarke, our much loved caretaker 
at both Emscote and All Saints will be retiring at the end of this 

term. We will miss his amazing hard work, his jokes, support and 
range of incredible wigs and hats! He has kindly offered to come in 

and help in the near future – we can’t wait! 



Wed 21st July End of Term Note: Wednesday finish

Thurs 2nd & Fri 3rd September Inset Days

Mon 6th September Yr 1 and Yr 2 return to school

Tuesday 14th September New parents meeting Year 2 Zoom meeting details to be confirmed in September 

Wednesday 15th  September New parents meeting Year 1 Zoom meeting details to be confirmed in September 

Mon 20th September  
Reception Year Start school full 

time

w/c 6th September home visits; w/c 13th September 

reception to attend morning or afternoon sessions only

25-29th October Half Term

Fri 17th December End of Term Break up for Christmas Holidays

20th December - 3rd January 2022 Christmas Holidays 

Tues 4th January Inset Day

Wed 5th January Return to School

Dates for the Diary 

2021/22

After School Clubs Autumn Term

We are pleased to say that we have a full range of after school clubs planned for the 
autumn term. Please look out for an email early September about how to book.

• Multisports
• Football 

• Gymnastics
• Drama
• Netball

• Arts & Crafts 
• Spaghetti Maths

• Choir
• Yoga and wellbeing

• Tag Rugby



Assembly with British Equestrian Team

Children from Emscote Infant’s School and All Saints’ C of E 
Junior School in Warwick were joined for an assembly from 
Japan by the British Equestrian Team. Gareth Hughes, making 
his debut in an Olympics, was joined by Gold medallists 
Charlotte Dejardin and Carl Hester to share their experiences of 
the games so far, they also answered many of the children’s 
questions. We were given a guided tour of the stables, met the 
horses ‘Pumpkin’ and ‘Piglet’ who were being prepared by 
having their nails painted! Sophie Edwards, Programme 
Manager, shared with us how the horses and riders got to 
Tokyo, no easy logistical task. The children enjoyed meeting the 
athletes and horses. We will be watching our British riders over 
the next few weeks. Come on Team GB! 

Summer Fayre’s 2021
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Year 2 Leavers visit to All Saints’ Field

Marathon kids medal show off!



Sports Day 2021
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Year 2 Leavers Celebration



All Saints CE Junior and Emscote Infant School Federation

Caretaker – required from September 2021

About the role

We are looking to appoint an enthusiastic, pro-active and passionate caretaker to join our 

Federation of Emscote Infant School and All Saints’ CE Junior School, based across both 

schools. The successful candidate will be able to establish positive relationships with all 

children, parents and members of staff.

This specific role is a spilt shift, approximately 07:00 to 10:00 and then 14:30 to 18:00. 

Duties include:

Opening up both schools and carrying out a daily check to ensure all safe and secure for 

the children and staff;

Be responsible for carrying out key Health and Safety duties such as monthly water testing, 

fire alarm testing, etc;

Liaising with contractors on site;

Small maintenance jobs across both schools;

Grounds maintenance at Emscote Infant school;

Help with cleaning at Emscote Infant school;

During the holidays, deep cleaning the schools, general maintenance and redecoration as 

directed by the head teachers. 

This is a permanent role, 32 hours a week, all-year around, working across both schools 

subject to the successful completion of a 6 month probationary period.

Key Requirements

This is a post for a dedicated, resourceful and caring team player who will be an asset to 

our exceptional federation.

The job would suit someone who lives locally.

Please see the attached job description for additional details.

This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young 

people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. This post is subject 

to an enhanced DBS Disclosure.

Apply at: https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/job/99244/school-caretaker/

The deadline for applications is 5pm on 1st September 2021.

Shortlisting will be completed on 3rd September 2021 with interviews taking place on 

Tuesday 7th September 2021.

https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/job/99244/school-caretaker/


Midday Supervisor Vacancies
Emscote Infants and All Saints’ Junior School are recruiting for a new Midday Supervisor to 

join their busy teams. A position is available to start as soon as possible at Emscote and 
starting from September at All Saints’ Junior School.

Hours are 1hr 15mins Monday - Friday, term time only. 

Please contact the office admin2332@welearn365.com if you are interested in applying.

1:1 Teaching Assistant Level 2 at Emscote Infant School

The Role
This specific role is working one-to-one to support a child with complex needs who has an 

EHCP. The candidate will ideally have had experience of supporting complex needs in a 
mainstream classroom and possess the resilience and humour this role can require.

Key Requirements
This is a post for a dedicated, resourceful and caring team player who will be an asset to our 
exceptional federation. You will be required to support the child in accessing teaching and 
learning within and outside of the classroom. You will be responsible for establishing and 
maintaining boundaries whilst also providing a nurturing, safe and inclusive environment.

Additional Information & How to Apply
Visit: https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/job/98537/1-1-teaching-assistant-level-2/

The deadline for applications is 5pm on 1st September 2021.

Shortlisting will be completed on 3rd September 2021 with interviews taking place on 
Tuesday 7th September 2021.

Closing date: 5pm 1st September 2021
Interview date: 3rd September 2021

mailto:admin2332@welearn365.com
https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/job/98537/1-1-teaching-assistant-level-2/


Summer holidays activities and resources from your school nurse team
With the summer holidays fast approaching, we've got two great resources to share with 
families:
Summer Holiday Booklet
Link: www.compass-uk.org/summer-holiday-booklet/
Contains health & wellbeing advice, safety information, fun activities and resources 
aimed to help families keep healthy, safe and entertained over the summer holidays.

Outdoor Activities for Warwickshire
Link: www.compass-uk.org/warwickshire-outdoor-activities
Created in partnership with Warwickshire Wildlife Trust, this booklet is packed with free 
activities to help families enjoy the outdoors, as well as information on local sites to visit.

Warwickshire Museums Holiday Activities
Keep the kids busy this summer with activities from Heritage and Culture Warwickshire.
Take part in STEM Healey car themed events, learn circus skills, enjoy outdoor theatre, 
go fossil hunting and leap way back in time to the Stone Age. Details on activities and 
booking information can be found 
here https://heritage.warwickshire.gov.uk/whats/holiday-family-activities

Transforming Communities Together Development 
Free Frozen Food Hamper

We are also planning a September hamper drop to help parents through the 
expensive back to school period. We are planning this Wednesday 8th and 
Thursday 9th September, more details will be given nearer the time.

The hampers will contain 6 frozen pork and beef butchery items (e.g. sausages, 
burgers, joint, strips, diced, mince ) and a fresh veg bag. Each item will come with 
a short cooking video accessed through a QR code to help you to cook a healthy 
nutritious meal with each item as well as an activity bag for the children.

https://compass-uk.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=efc6fb025a420bf354133fa1f&id=e88a94616a&e=2a14d4cbd9
https://compass-uk.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=efc6fb025a420bf354133fa1f&id=bf56f0f4f2&e=2a14d4cbd9
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fheritage.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fwhats%2Fholiday-family-activities&data=04%7C01%7Crowanfisher%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C831f527323054614c3d008d941f12221%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637613326186580685%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=2rcRXZi32tKky5wJPQdCmXUY4%2F8is%2FwcNRo%2F%2F2m1IYA%3D&reserved=0


HAF Holiday Scheme 

Ahead of the summer holidays, we wanted to let you know about the brilliant new Holiday 

Activities and Food programme which is operating in your local area. We are helping to launch a 

new film to promote the programme so parents know that their children can get involved in a 

local holiday club when the school term ends this July.

We know that the holidays can be a really difficult time for families who are struggling to make 

ends meet or who are juggling work and childcare. The holidays should be a time for every child 

to enjoy themselves rather than worrying about having enough to eat or how they can spend 

their free time.

That’s why we’re really excited about the summer holiday programmes that are being funded by 

the Government and will take place across the whole of England. This was recommended by the 

National Food Strategy when it was published last year. A petition supporting the 

recommendation was signed by over 1 million people.

Places on the holiday schemes are available for free to children who receive free school meals, 

but children and young people of all ages and backgrounds are welcome to attend. Each local 

programme will provide delicious, healthy meals, allow kids to get active, help them learn new 

things, make friends and have fun. And that is what the holidays are all about!

You can find out more by watching this new film that we’ve made: 

https://youtu.be/KDgm8KpXAXE

The holiday programmes are open to children of any age and are free for children eligible for free 

school meals. They will:

Provide a safe and supportive environment for children

Be led by experienced local coordinators teaming up with a range of different partners in their 

communities

Serve children tasty and nutritious food and opportunities to learn about food and nutrition

Organise lots of activities so every child can find something they enjoy - from Kung Fu and 

cooking to bushcraft.

Keep children and young people happy, healthy and active

Offer a flexible childcare option for busy parents

You can find out exactly what’s available in your local area either by visiting your council’s 

website or by searching online for HAF (that stands for Holiday Activity and Food).

https://youtu.be/KDgm8KpXAXE


The Family Information Service (FIS) is a helpful friendly service which supports families 
with a wide range of needs including childcare, finance, housing, Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities and family relationships. Not sure who can help? give the team a 
call, and they can offer advice and support.

They are available every Monday to Friday (except bank holidays) 9am to 5pm by phone 
01926 742274 or email fis@warwickshire.gov.uk. You can also message on Facebook 
WarwickshireFIS.

Remember FIS are available when school is closed over the summer break, so please 
don't hesitate to contact them if you need any sort of support.

Click here for the latest edition of the FIS newsletter: 
https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-
1197631?e=819c8cf1fc

Raring2go! https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/southwarwickshire/summer/

Warwickshire Update https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2198/have-your-
say-on-improvements-for-walking-and-cycling

Families Warwickshire https://issuu.com/familiesonline/docs/families_warwickshire_july-
august_2021?fr=sZGVlODM5MjQyMzk

Warwick County Council - Summer break advice to share with parents

Safer Internet Centre:
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/summer-holidays-online-safety-resources/

Staying safe online in the summer holidays
• Sit down together.
• Social media and staying in touch.
• Talking about their time online.
• Sharing holiday pictures.
• Make a family agreement.

Internet Matters https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/keeping-kids-safe-in-the-
sun-and-on-the-screen/

Childnet https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/parent-and-carer-toolkit

mailto:fis@warwickshire.gov.uk
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/southwarwickshire/summer/
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2198/have-your-say-on-improvements-for-walking-and-cycling
https://issuu.com/familiesonline/docs/families_warwickshire_july-august_2021?fr=sZGVlODM5MjQyMzk
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/summer-holidays-online-safety-resources/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/keeping-kids-safe-in-the-sun-and-on-the-screen/
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FREE SCHOOL MEAL ENTITLEMENT AND PUPIL PREMIUM 
REGISTRATION

Due to the current situation with COVID-19, we are aware that Parent and 
Carer’s circumstances may have changed. Depending on your family/household 
income, your child may be eligible for Free School Meals. All children in Infant 
School receive a free hot meal at lunch-time, but this is a separate entitlement. 

If your child qualifies for Free School Meals they will also receive Pupil Premium 
funding. This entitles your child to free or subsidised school trips, music lessons, 
school uniform and help to access after school clubs. Registering children for 
Free School Meals and subsequently Pupil Premium also enables the school to 
claim additional funding to improve resources for your child in school.

If you can answer yes to any of the following questions you may be eligible:

•Is your joint family income under £16,190 per year?
•Are you in receipt of any of the benefits listed below?
•Income Support
•Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 
•Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
•Support from NASS (National Asylum Support Service) under part 6 of the 
Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
•the guarantee element of State Pension Credit
•Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more 
than £16,190
•Working Tax Credit run-on
•Universal Credit.
•Are you or your partner a member of the Armed Forces?

All reception, year 1 and year 2 children in state-funded schools can have a free 
hot meal at lunchtime. This is known as ‘Universal Entitlement’. If you think you 
are eligible for any of the criteria above we recommend that you still apply. This 
will mean that your child’s school does not miss out on important funding. It 
may also mean your child will continue to receive free meals after the end of 
year 2. 

If you think you are eligible then you can apply online at 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals

‘Working Together, Valuing 
Everyone, Learning for Life’ 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals


‘Working Together, Valuing 
Everyone, Learning for Life’ 


